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Two workshops were planned for the year 2020 and unfortunately both were 

cancelled due to Covid 19 regulations. The good news is that all being well we 

should have two for next year and the planning is already underway.  For next 

year as was my intentions for this year one Ace will run a workshop and will 

have my help if required, and the other Joe Kemp a Club examiner for Erics 

Odd Bods will run one at his local club with my assistance from me as needed.  

Joe who is 23 years old and gained his Club Examiners test this year has already 

been pencilled in as a future ACE and has already offered to help out at 

committee level. More news of Joe in the future 

 

The area has reappointed Steve White as an ACE after several years away and 

look after the South East area of East Anglia. Also, John Land is in the pipeline 

as an area Examiner for the north West. 

 

I would like to personally thank everyone one of the ACE’s in the area for all 

the work you do in looking after and helping all the BMFA members within the 

area. Reports coming into myself are that there has been a positive shift in 

members wanting to and requiring help with the achievement scheme tests. 

At national level the workshops at Buckminister have proved to be very 

successful and I have been up their several times throughout the year. 

 

Jason Channing 

 


